

Ceannasaí Seirbhíse - Seirbhísí do Dhaoine Scothaosta

An Sean Ionad Sláinte, Sráid an Bhiocáire, Tuaim, Co. na Gaillimhe H54H028

T: 093 37933/37935 R: social.carecho2@hse.ie

Office of Head of Service - Older People's Services

Old Health Centre, Vicar St., Tuam, Co. Galway. H54H028

Tel: 093 37933/37935 Email: social.carecho2@hse.ie

Catherine Connolly T.D., Dail Eireann, Kildare Street, Dublin 2.

14<sup>th</sup> December 2020.

## PQ 41935/20

'To ask the Minister for Health the number of persons in County Galway who have been approved for home help services but are still on the waiting list; the number waiting over six, 12, 18 and 24 months, respectively, in tabular form; and if he will make a statement on the matter'.

Dear Deputy Connolly,

I refer to PQ 41935/20 uploaded on the PAD System on 3<sup>rd</sup> December 2020 and due for response on 21<sup>st</sup> December 2020 regarding representations that you have made to the Minister for Health regarding 'the number of persons in County Galway who have been approved for home help services but are still on the waiting list; the number waiting over six, 12, 18 and 24 months, respectively, in tabular form; and if he will make a statement on the matter'. The HSE has been requested to reply directly to you on this matter. The following response outlines the position.

There are 5 people on the Galway Home Support waiting list outlined as follows:

Waiting Length	Number of individuals
Waiting longer than 6 months	1 individual
Waiting longer than 12 months	1 individual
Waiting longer than 18 months	1 individual
Waiting longer than 24 months	2 individuals

The local Home Support service is currently working on clearing this Waiting List. Community Healthcare West envisages there will be no client waiting for a Home Support service in Galway once this current list is cleared.

It is important to note that Community Healthcare West is challenged at times in sourcing Carers for Home Support clients in some rural areas across the region.

I trust that this response has clarified the matter that you have raised in this instance.

Yours sincerely,

Brid Velly

Elaine Prendergast,

Head of Service - Older People's Services,

Community Healthcare West.